
MINUTES 

DRAINAGE DISTRICT 72 

BID LETTING 

AUGUST 30, 2017 

11:30 A.M. 

 

 

 

Hardin County Supervisor Chairman, Lance Granzow, opened the meeting. Also present were Hardin County 

Supervisors, Renee McClellan and BJ Hoffman; Mike Arnorfer with ADS; Contractors, Brian Hill with Hall 

Trenching & Backhoe, Ashly Graff with Graff Excavating, Ray Furst with Holland Contracting, and Mike 

Byron with Leymaster Tile; Lee Gallentine and James Sweeney with Ryken Engineering; Drainage Clerk, Tina 

Schlemme. 

 

Hoffman moved, McClellan seconded to approve the agenda as presented. All ayes. Motion carried. 

 

Gallentine opened the bids, in addition to verifying that the bids and bid bonds were all in order. 

 PP Base RCP Alt PP Alt 

MD Construction $308,401.50 $403,859.50 $362,801.50 

Hall Backhoe & Trenching $346,298.31 $466,188.91 $372,931.60 

Graff Excavating $443,345.00 $573,795.00 $478,762.50 

Holland Contracting None   $396,832.00 None 

 

Gallentine explained that the PP Base Bid was for polypropylene tile with standard agriculture installation 

guidelines. The PP Alt Bid was for polypropylene tile but with municipality standards, which includes mandrel 

testing, televising inspection, trench compaction and access points installed for mandrel and televising. The 

RCP Alt Bid was for concrete pipe. 

 

Hoffman moved, McClellan seconded for Ryken Engineering to verify math and the Trustees will take action at 

their next regular drainage meeting. All ayes. Motion carried. 

 

Other Business:  

The Trustees agreed that Schlemme should email the bid results to landowners of the district to obtain their 

opinion on which method/material they prefer. 

 

Hoffman moved, McClellan seconded to adjourn. All ayes. Motion carried. 

 

 

 


